
 
 
 
 
 

Summer, 2022 
 

Dear neighbor, 
 
 It’s time we met!  My name is 
Daniel Smith, and I’m a pastor at 
Ascension Lutheran Church, just down 
the road from you at Circle and Van 
Buren.  I’m also your neighbor!  I grew 
up in the Longfellow/Tesla and 
Country Club neighborhoods, and I 
now live about a block from Audubon 
Elementary.  You may have seen me 
out walking the dog, going for a jog, or 
playing with my daughter on the playground. 
 I love the neighborhoods of N. Circle.  I love the schools, 
the homes, the parks, and the people.  And I LOVE our church.  
Ascension is committed to service in the Springs and around the 
world and to building community around the gracious, boundless 
love of God.   
 Our hope with Full Circle is to not only share with you 
ministries and activities at Ascension, but also lift up some of 
great people and places of N. Circle.  In this edition you’ll hear 
from Principal Aaron Ford of Audubon, a vibrant neighborhood 
school.  You’ll also learn about Ascension’s Faith and Art Camp – a 
new summer camp for kids. 
 As spring turns to summer, I pray you are filled with life 
and joy.  And, as I said at the start, I hope we get a chance to meet 
sometime soon, be it out on a walk or here at church. 
     Your neighbor, 
     Pastor Daniel Smith 
  



What’s Happening at Ascension this Summer 
• Worship –  Every Sunday God’s love comes to us through 

music, message, and the meal – Holy Communion.  All are 
welcome!  During the summer we worship at 9:15 on Sunday 
mornings in our sanctuary and online. 
www.ascensioncos.org/worship 

• Faith and Film series – We’ll partner with Audubon 
Elementary for the May 30th movie night (see the 
announcement on the next page) and have a sermon series on 
the movie on June 12 and 19.  We’ll have another faith and 
film series on July 31 and August 7. 

• Church Garage Sale – Midsummer – look for signs! 

• Summer Faith and Art Camp – June 20-24, see below. 

• Church camping trip, youth mission trip, and more 
see our website – ascensioncos.org  



 

Audubon Elementary 
 

Audubon is your neighborhood school!  
We serve PK – 5th grade students right at 
the corner of Van Buren and Circle.  We 
provide students and families with many 
opportunities including a standards-
based learning experience, enrichment 
clubs, intramural sports, visual and 
performing arts, and a strong social-
emotional program to support all students.   
 
We’d love to meet!  If you would like to learn more about 
Audubon please give us a call and schedule a time to visit or meet 
with Principal Aaron Ford.  Our number is 719-328-2600. 

 
Finally, join us for our first    outdoor 
movie series this summer on our back 
playground!  Snacks will be available 
for purchase.  The suggested donation 
is $10.00 per family.  The movie dates 
are May 30, June 13, and August 1.  
The movie titles will be on the front 
marquee once they become official. 
Each movie will start at 7:00 p.m. on 

the back playground. 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact us! 
 

Do you have ideas for our next Full Circle Newsletter?  Questions?  
Concerns?  Want to learn more about Ascension?  Reach out!  
 
       AscensionCOS.org                   Facebook.com/AscensionCOS 
office@ascensioncos.org        719-634-1694 2505 N Circle Dr. 
 
Join us for worship on Sundays: 
  8:00 and 10:30 during the school year 
 9:15 during the summer (May 29 - Sept 4) 
 

 
 


